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Sanctity of Life Sunday 

Rev Kirk van der Swaagh will be the guest speaker for  our observance 
of Sanctity of Life Sunday. 
 
He has served as pastor of Neighborhood Church of Greenwich Vil-
lage since 1987. In addition, he serves as vice-president on the board of 
the National Pro-life Religious Council. Kirk has led workshops with 
fellow NPRC board members at the annual National Right to Life con-
vention and contributed devotional selections to the 40 Days for Life 
prayer guide.  
 
In the late 1980s, Kirk was an active participant in Operation Rescue, 
working with others to impede access to abortion clinics, while chal-
lenging the clinic workers to examine their consciences in the light of 
the practice they were supporting.  
 
He also serves as director of the Expect Hope project, which is a 
Christ-centered residential, restorative program offered as an alterna-
tive to abortion for single pregnant women. Women are housed free 
for two years and receive life skills teaching and assistance in job place-
ment as well as physical, emotional and spiritual support from mentors 
and staff. 
 
Kirk graduated with highest honors from New Brunswick Theological 
Seminary, obtaining a Master of Divinity. He and his wife Barbara have 

six children.  

Martin Luther King Service 

January 21, 7:00 p.m. 

Sponsored by the Boyertown Area Ministerial Association 

Location: New Hanover United Methodist Church         

Gilbertsville 

January 27 

 Rev Kirk van der Swaagh  

March For Life — Washington D.C. 

January 18 

Bus sponsored by Friends for Life 

Lv: SOTH—6:00 a.m. 

Cost: $25 

Sign up at the Information Desk or speak to John Brown 



 New series beginning in January 

“The DNA of a Godly Church” 

Revelation Sermon Series 

CD—a 2-volume set  — Cost: $25 

Available for purchase in the church office. 

 Coming 

Events

Feb.  3 
Bloodmobile 

 
Feb.  1 0 

 Scout Sunday 
 

 Banquet 

Confirmation 

Class Retreat 
 

Saturday, January 27 

8:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. 

Youth Pastor Lucas Hahn announced to the congregation on 
December 9 that he plans to make a career change.  His last 
day at Shepherd of the Hills will be December 31. In  his 
personal message below he shares about his future plans. 

Pastor Lucas Hahn 

Making a Career Change 



The  Mission Commitment Pro-

ject for January and February is

and Karen Grant  of  Cru. The Grants  

live in Florida

for cam-

puses in the US as part of Cru’s Stu-

dent LINC

 

Sunday School 
9:15 a.m. 

Toddler—2 years—Room 14 
3 years—K—Room 12 
Grades 1-3—Room 24 
Grades 4-6—Room 25 
Grades 9—12—Den 

Confirmation Class (Grades 7-8)  Library 
Adult—Room 25 

Discussion—Parlor East 
Spiritual growth—FH 

 Youth Club 
Wednesdays, 6:15- 8:30 p.m. 

Beginning January 9 
4 years to Grade 6 

Term 2 will conclude on April 3 
Dismissal is from the lower level at  
8:30 p.m. 

 
H2O Youth 

Wednesdays, 6:30 - 8:30 p.m. 
Shepherd’s Den 

 

Children’s Church 
Pre-K to Grade 4—every Sunday  

during both services. 

The Vision Project for January is Peace Proclamation Ministries Interna-

tional..  This is an evangelistic and church planting ministry to those living 

in the state of Andhra Pradesh on the southeastern coast of India. PPMI 

was established in 2011 by Dr. Paulus Thalathoti, who is the chairman of 

Penn Bible Fellowship in Hatfield, PA.  

 The efforts of PPMI are carried out by a team of Indian pastors with 

a heart for sharing the good News of God’s forgiveness through Christ . 

The team not only preaches the gospel of Jesus Christ, but also offers 

practical help whenever possible. 

 Both Paulus and his wife Sumantha grew up in India.  

    Jeff, & Karen Grant with Arthur and  Katherine 

with a former student of the New York Film Academy. With her help 

he was able to access this private facility and together they found 20 

students interested in starting a CRU group. 

The One who calls you to go into all the world and 

preach the Gospel to every creature is the One who 

by your consent, goes into all the world and preach-

es the Gospel to every creature through you! 

— W. Ian Thomas 

Empowered 



Sunday Services 

8:00 a.m. 
Traditional Service 

10:30 a.m. 
Contemporary Service 

Pastoral Staff 

Collin Monger 
Senior Pastor 
Charles Rowden 
Executive Associate Pastor 
James Jessum 
Associate Pastor of Visitation 
 
Shepherd of the Hills’ regular office 
hours are Tuesday through Thurs-
day, 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
 

527 Hoffmansville Road 
Bechtelsville, PA 19505 
(610) 754-6446 
www.soth.church 
 
The Shepherd’s Staff is published ten times a 

year by Shepherd of the Hills Church. 

 

D.C. will be held on Friday, January 18.

Shepherd at 6:00 a.m. with an estimated

return of 10:30 p.m. The cost is $25 per

2018 Statements of Giving will be mailed

in 2018. Those who have contributed less

than $100 may obtain a statement by

request. 

2019 sponsorship Charts are posted on

Be sure to visit this spot soon and sign up

to sponsor bulletins or  flowers 

 

The 2018 Annual Report is be-

ing compiled. Members will receive a 

copy in the mail along with a notice 

of the

report. 

Recent Deaths: Matthew Hausman, 

Ed Weiss 

Wednesday Service 

7:00 p.m. 
Magnifi! 

The great commission states clearly the directive of the church, to go 
into all the world and preach the gospel of Jesus. Everyone is called to fulfill the 
great commission but there are some who are called leave everything and 
spread the gospel internationally. It is our desire to support them in fulfilling 
their calling. We do this by supporting our monthly mission’s commitments, 
missionaries we support the same months year after year. We also do this by 
supporting our vision projects, missionaries or organizations who are nominat-
ed and selected monthly based on the work they are doing.  

The missions committee meets monthly to pray for our missionaries, 
discuss their needs, and to select upcoming vision projects. All the missionaries 
we support align with our statement of beliefs and have been approved by our 
church elders. The committee normally meets the third Monday of every 
month; if you have a heart for missions and are interested in join our missions 
committee speak with Pastor Charles.  

MISSIONS 

Clockwise from left: Keith & Sandra Leonard, Uwe & Mary Beck, Jessica Brown,                                   

Bill Greiner, Roger Lightcap, Brad Smith 


